Town of Chatham
Aug 4, 2019

Attendance: Jason Eastman, Micah Voter,Riley Pitman, Patricia Pitman,
William Briggs, Jeanne Eastman, Sue Crowley

Meeting called to order.

Minutes for Julywere accepted as written.

Vouchers were signed.

Historical Society- Jeanne Eastman

The water line has been hooked up.

Lyme and fertilizer will be put on the area in the fall.

Frank Eastman is going to use some left-over soil to fill in some holes.
Frank will also be giving a presentation for the Historical Society on
August 16.

A land use change form for Thomas Derby’s property was signed.

A Timber Warrant for Laurie Eastman and new bond calculation was
made for Khiel. Both were approved and signed.

A new intent to cut wood was received and signed.

The PA-28 was signed and will be sent to the DRA.

The Board received a copy of the new contract with the town of Lovell
for use of the transfer station.

The Board received a letter from Chris Sununu and the General Court.
The letters were regarding the state of the budget in New Hampshire at
this time.

A resident sent a note asking if the town would ban the use of fireworks
through out town. The Board feels that this is an issue that would need
to be brought before the town at town meeting. They suggested that
the resident could put a warrant article in the 2020 warrant.



Jason Eastman will contact David Emery regarding putting an access
door to the basement in the town office.
Riley Pitman will get another quote for a generator.

The Board discussed the property that was taken by tax deed by
Kimball Lake Shores. Each Selectmen will think about the situation and
it will be discussed at the next meeting.

Rod Wood needs to assess the value of the trailer.

Road Agent- No report given.

Broadband- Carroll County Broadband is requesting a letter from all
towns that are interested in this project. The letter needs to be
tweaked and Jason Eastman must sign in. Minutes to the meeting must
be sent with the letter. All three Selectmen are in favor of being part of
and supportive of the project. Micah Voter will be the representative
for the town and Riley Pitman will be the alternate.

A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman



